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Judges of BHC visit Gwadar Campus of UoT
Balochistan High Court (BHC) judges Justice Muhammad 

Hashim Kakar, Justice Abdul Hameed Baloch and Balochistan 
Advocate General Arbab Tahir Kasi visited University of Turbat 
(UoT) Gwadar Campus on 10th January 2020.  They were 
accompanied by Member of Provincial Assembly Mir Hamal 
Kalmati, Finance Secretary Noorul Haq Baloch, Commissioner 
Makran Division Tariq Qamar Baloch and Gwadar’s Additional 
Deputy Commissioner Anis Tariq Gorgej. UoT’s Dean Faculty 
of Law Prof Dr. Gul Hassan, UoT Gwadar Campus Director and 
other faculty members welcomed the lawyers’ fraternity.
 Stressing the importance of education Justice Hashim 

Kakar said that the promotion of quality education was the 
fundamental factor for development and prosperity of any 
country and by promoting elementary and advanced education 
throughout Pakistan, the country would soon find a place in 
the list of developed countries.
Dean Faculty of Law Prof Dr. Gul Hassan and Director Campus 

Ijaz Ahmed briefed the guests on achievements accomplished 
by the university campus in short span of tree years. They also 
briefed the visitors about the challenges faced by campus. 
The judges assured to take every steps possible to resolve the 

issues faced by the campus. The Deputy Campus Coordinator 
Hafeezullah Mubarak, In-charge Management Sciences 
Department Ubaid Ali, In-charge Commerce Department 
Mujahid Hussain, faculty member Muhammad Akram, Tahir 
Rasheed and Gulnisa were also present on the occasion. 
At the end on behalf of UoT Vice Chancellor Prof Dr. Abdul 

Razzaq Sabir, Dean Faculty of Law presented the souvenirs 
and shields to the guests.
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External Auditor Mr. Dolat Khan Sherani paid a visit to UoT Campus at Gwadar. He was briefed by campus director Ijaz Ahmed about 
campus and educational activities. Deputy Campus Coordinator Hafeez Mubarak and UoT’s Account Officer Mr. Abdi Khan were 
also present at this occasion. The visitor went around classrooms, computer lab, seminar hall, security room and faculty offices.
Mr. Sherani appreciated faculty members and administrative staff for their achievements in short span of three years. He said the 

institution would be a game changer in region in the field of education.

Teachers and students from Inter College Surab visited University 
of Turbat Gwadar Camps on 13th January 2020 and met with 
the campus director Ijaz Ahmed and faculty members. Degree 
College Gwadar Assistant professor Haneef Hamal and In-charge 
Commerce Department Mujahid Hussain were also present on this 
occasion. 

Campus director briefed the visitors on the achievements 
accomplished by Gwadar Campus in three years. They appreciated 
the progress and efforts of UoT’s management for the promotion of 
higher education in Gwadar and surrounding areas.

Teachers and Students of Inter College Surab visit Gwadar Campus

Auditor Dolat Khan Sherani visits UoT Gwadar Campus
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Director Naval Anchorage visits Uot Gwadar Campus
Project Director of Naval Anchorage Captain Sarfaraz 

Qureshi PN along with Project officer Naval Anchorage 
Gwadar Lt. Nazir Baloch PN paid a visit to University of 
Turbat Gwadar Campus on 20th January 2020 and met with 
the Campus Director. They discussed the matter of mutual 
interest for the promotion of quality education in Gwadar. 
The campus director briefed the visitors regarding three 
years achievements of the campus.
The honorable guests visited library, computer lab, 

seminar hall, CCTV cameras system and other components 
of the campus. They appreciated the developments and 
achievements of the campus in short time. 

University of Turbat (UoT) vice 
chancellor Prof Dr. Abdul Razzaq 
Sabir has said that the UoT’s Gwadar 
campus will bring educational 
revolution in this part of the 
country and passed out graduates 
from Gwadar campus will play 
an important role in accelerating 
development activities in the port 
city and rest of the province. 
He expressed these views on 3rd 

February, 2020 at Gwadar campus 
while addressing a program as chief 
guest. The event was organized by 
the senior students to welcome the 
fresh students at Gwadar Campus. 
Lauding the role of campus director, faculty members, Teaching Fellows, Visiting Teachers and students in the development of 
Gwadar Campus in short time, VC said that,  the campus will be transformed in to a full-fledged university soon, adding that the 
Gwadar University Act has already been approved by the Balochistan Assembly in November 2018 and approval of university’s PC-I 
is in process. “Five hundred acres land has been allotted in favor of Gwadar University, however the efforts are underway to acquire 
a piece of land for Gwadar university in education enclave earmarked in newly launched Gwadar Master Plan,” he said. 
Congratulation the organizers and stage performers of the program, Dr. Abdul Razzaq Sabir said that conducting such activities 

in the university was very important for guidance of new students and acclimating them to their new surroundings and providing 
them an opportunity for learning, acquire new knowledge, develop new skills, and enhance personal attributes in thoughtful ways. 
Speaking on this occasion Campus Director Ijaz Ahmed said that besides having ample opportunities for acquiring quality education 
at Gwadar Campus, the students also have the platform to discover their hidden talent through healthy extra-curricular activities.  
He said that choosing of Gwadar Campus for higher education will mark a positive and constructive change in the life of fresh and 
senior students which can lead them towards peace, success and prosperity.  During the programs the speakers, artists and stage 
performers gave an overview of the university life, from academics to extra-curricular activities.
Senior students Jaweria, Fazul, Madeha and Salim performed the responsibilities of stage secretary during the event.

Senior students organized program to welcome fresh students at Gwadar Campus
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Gwadar campus among best university campuses in the Country, VC UoT
University of Turbat (UoT) vice chancellor Prof Dr. Abdul Razzaq 

Sabir has said that it was honor for them that UoT’s Gwadar 
campus is counted one among the best university campuses 
in the country which had achieved significant milestones and 
earned an important place in the country’s leading institutions of 
higher education in the short span of three years. 
While presiding over a meeting at Gwadar campus on 3rd 

February 2020, he appreciated the efforts of campus director, 
faculty members and students in promoting favorable educational 
environment at Gwadar campus. VC hoped that the passed out 
graduates from this institution will play an important role in the 
development of Gwadar and country. Besides requirements and 
challenges of the respective sections, the campus director and 
In-charge departments also briefed the vice chancellor regarding 
curricular and extracurricular activities of their respective 
departments during current academic year. 

Vice chancellor assured prompt resolution of the issues faced by the campus administration, teaching departments and faculty 
members. Campus director and faculty members thanked vice chancellor for his keen interest in resolving problems faced by 
them. On this occasion vice chancellor also informed the meeting regarding progress made so far on upgrading Gwadar campus 
into a full-fledged university. 
The meeting was attended by campus director Ijaz Ahmed, In-charge Computer Science department Hafeezullah Mubarak, In-

charge Management Sciences department Ubaid Ali, In-charge Commerce department Mujahid Hussain, Incharge Education 
department Mahira Khan, faculty member Fida Hussain, Muhammad Akram, Mir Bilal Khan, Shayhaq Baloch, Zain Ul Abideen, 
Maryam Suleman, and other teachers.

VC UoT visits Panjgur Campus of Turbat University.

 The Vice Chancellor of University of Turbat (UoT), Prof .Dr. Abdul Razzaq Sabir said “the universities change the destiny of region 
and nation, and the Makran Division is educationally known as a fertile region and the youth of Panjgur had immense potential to 
prove their talent in every spheres of life. “He expressed these views during a visit to Panjgur Campus of UoT on 24th June 2020. 
After having established a sub-campus of University of Turbat at Gwadar, another sub-campus has also been set up, where in 
around 300 students have been enrolled in the first batch 2020. In addition to inspecting ongoing development work, the VC also 
met with newly appointed employees. Faculty of legal Education dean Prof. Dr. Gul Hassan, Principal Staff Officer to Vice Chancellor 
Engineer Bilal Ur Rahman and Procurement Officer Ayaz Buledi accompanied the Vice Chancellor on the occasion.
 The VC visited different parts of the campus and stressed to immediately complete the ongoing constructions. He approved a 
water borehole in the vicinity of campus to alleviate the water shortage. On this occasion, the VC also handed over the keys of the 
van purchased for the campus, to the campus staff. Meanwhile, presiding over a meeting with the newly appointed employees, 
he said that “Panjgur Campus is a national asset and serving for its development is our national duty. You are lucky for having the 
opportunity to serve in this prestigious institution of higher education.” He urged the staff to perform their duties not merely as a 
job but also in the spirit of national responsibility. He said that the pro-education approaches of the people of Panjgur and the keen 
interest of the political and social leadership in the establishment and development of this institution revealed that in the next few 
years, this campus would find a prominent place in the list of successful universities of the country. 
 VC hoped that the graduates from that institution would play an important role in the development of Province as well as country. 
Prof. Dr. Abdul Razzaq Sabir thanked The Governor of Balochistan, The Chief Minister Balochistan, The Higher Education 
Commission, Provincial Ministers, Political Representatives and The Civil Society of the area for their role in the establishment of 
Panjgur Campus.
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Higher Education Commission (HEC) organized Joint Review and Assessment Meeting in University of Turbat’s Gwadar Campus 
on 4th January 2020. 
The meeting was attended by the HEC Finance Advisor Mr. Bilal Ahmed, HEC Director General (DG) Finance Mr. Zaigham Ali, 

HEC Consultant Finance  Mr. Arshad Ahmed, HEC Deputy Director Budget Mr. Syed Samer Sibtain, HEC Deputy Director Finance  
Mr. Pervaiz Iqbal, Institute of Business Administration (IBA) Sukkur  Director Finance Feroz Mehr, UoT Registrar Ghulam Farooq 
Baloch, UoT  Director Quality Enhancement Cell (QEC) Prof. Dr. Gul Hassan, UoT’ Director Finance Shahbeek Syed and UoT Assistant 
Account Officer Abdi Khan. 
While Prof. Dr. Ehsanullah Khan Kakar Vice Chancellor (VC) of Balochistan University of Engineering and Technology Khuzdar  

(BUETK). Mr. Jeand Khan Jamaldini Treasurer of University of Balochistan (UoB) Quetta, Mr. Faiz Baloch from Balochistan University 
of Information Technology, Engineering and Management Sciences (BUITEMS) Quetta, Director Finance Kamran Saeed Khan and 
Deputy Director Finance Javed Mairaj Lasbela University of Agriculture, Water and Marine Sciences (LUAWMS) Uthal, Mr. Fateh 
Khan Kasi Director Finance of University of Loralai (UoLi), Sardar Bahadur Khan Women University Quetta, Prof. Dr. Muhammad 
Ishaq Kakar Director Centre of Excellence in Mineralogy UoB Quetta, Dr. Muhammad Usman Tobawal Director Pakistan Area Centre 
UoB Quetta and Dr. Mansoor Ahmed Baloch Director Area Study Centre UoB Quetta represented their institutions in the meeting. 
Besides presenting the financial progress, the participants of the meeting also discussed the challenges and financial requirements 

of their respective institution.
Speaking at the occasion the UoT’s registrar Ghulam Farooq thanked Higher Education Commission for giving the opportunity to 

host the Joint Review and Assessment Meeting at UoT’s Gwadar campus.
At the end UoT’s registrar Ghulam Farooq Baloch and Director QEC Prof Dr. Gul Hassan presented shields to the guests on behalf 

of UoT’s Vice Chancellor Prof. Dr. Abdul Razzaq Sabir. The guests also visited different parts of the Gwadar campus and appreciated 
the efforts of UoT’s management and faculty members for the progress and achievements earned by UoT main campus and Gwadar 
campus in short time.
Earlier Director UoT’s Gwadar Campus Ijaz Ahmed briefed the guests regarding infrastructural and academic development of the 

campuses of the university.  

UoT hosts Joint Review and Assessment Meeting at Gwadar campus
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Teachers and Students of Inter College Panjgur visit Gwadar Campus
The Teachers and students of Government Girls Inter College Panjgur under the 

supervision of Principal Madam Farzana visited UoT’s Gwadar Campus on 14 Jan 
2020 as a part of their exposure visit to Gwadar. 
Campus Director Ijaz Ahmed along with faculty members warmly welcomed the 

teachers and students of Girls Inter College Panjgur. Besides having meeting with 
Campus Director, the visitors also went around different sections of the campus. 
The students expressed their keen interest in 

acquiring higher education for making their future 
brighter. Besides background of the campus, the 
Campus Director also briefed the visitors about the 
academic activities and the achievements earned 
by the campus in last three years. 
Deputy Campus Coordinator Hafeezullah Mubarak, 

faculty member Ms. Mahira Khan, Ms. Gulnisa, Ms. Maryam Suleman and students of the campus 
were also present on this occasion. Campus Director appreciated the zeal of the students towards 
acquiring higher education. 
The visitors had also an interactive session with the faculty members and students of the campus. 

Principal Ms. Farzana said that with the establishment of a Sub Campus of Turbat University at 
Panjgur, the people of the area would have an ample opportunity of acquiring higher education at 
their door steps.    

VC Turbat University visits Art Exhibition at RCDC Gwadar

The Vice Chancellor University of Turbat (UoT) Prof. Dr. Abdul Razzaq Sabir along with UoT’s Gwadar Campus Director Ijaz Ahmed 
paid a visit to Art Exhibition organized by Rural Community Development Council (RCDC) Gwadar on account of Women International 
Day at Syed Hashimi Auditorium RCDC Gwadar on 8th March, 2020.  Vice Chancellor lauded the work of women artists and efforts 
of the RCDC president Nasir Raheem Sohrabi, Mir Behram Khan and RCDC team in organizing such an excellent event. Seven female 
artists from Gwadar, Turbat, Panjgur and Kalat displayed their art works in the exhibition. VC said the exhibition had proved that the 
females of Makran region were highly talented and second to none in any field including the arena of art and craft. 

He said creative artists had played with colors and gave vent to their imagination for portraying society. Besides faculties and 
students of UoT’s Gwadar Campus, people from all walks of life visited the exhibition and showed their keen interest in different 
kinds of supremely inspiring paintings made by female artists.
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UoT’s Gwadar campus celebrates its third anniversary

The Gwadar Campus of University   of Turbat celebrated third anniversary in seminar hall of Gwadar campus on 17th January 
2020. The Campus Director Ijaz Ahmed Baloch, Deputy Campus Coordinator Hafeezullah Mubarak, faculty members and students 
addressed on the occasion and highlighted the achievements of the university campus in the last three years as well as the challenges 
faced by the campus. 
The ceremony was attended by the Incharge Management Sciences department Ubaid Ali, Incharge Commerce department Mujahid 

Hussain, Incharge Education department Mahira Khan, faculty members Fida Hussain, Shayhaq Baloch, Zain Ul Abideen, Mir Bilal, 
Tahir Rasheed, Gulsher, Maryam Suleman, Gulnisa, Muhammad Asim and students at large number. 
On this occasion the University of Turbat’s (UoT) vice chancellor Prof. Dr. Abdul Razzaq Sabir in his electronic message expressed 

his best wishes for the further development of the campus and appreciated the untiring efforts of campus director Ijaz Ahmed and 
faculty members for the progress of the campus in short time. 
VC said, “Faculty members provide quality education to students despite the multiple challenges faced by the campus.” VC 

acknowledged the contributions of Higher Education Commission (HEC), Governor Balochistan, Federal and Provincial Government, 
administrative staff and faculty members of UoT’s main campus, public representative, district administration, journalists and the 
people from all walks of life for the development of Gwadar campus. In his speech, the campus director said that the pass out 
graduates from the university campus would play an important role in the development and prosperity of people of Gwadar, province 
and country. 
He remarked that the people of Gwadar would get more opportunity of acquiring higher education after upgrading this campus into 

a full-fledged university. Deputy campus coordinator Hafeezullah Mubarak, faculty members and students highlighted their three 
years experiences with the university. 
The students delivered motivational speeches and recited poetry on this occasion. Emphasizing role of students in the development 

of Gwadar campus, students termed establishment of the campus as blessing for the youth of Gwadar. “Gwadar campus is the 
biggest institution of higher learning in Gwadar, now it’s our duty to contribute to the growth of the campus with full commitment,” 
said a student in her speech. 
In their performances students paid tributes to the services of their teachers and requested to the HEC, Federal and Provincial 

Governments to accelerate the process of transforming the sub campus into a full-fledged university so that more teaching 
departments and programs of studies can be started in the university. 
At the end the campus director along with faculty members and students cut the anniversary cake and prayed for the further growth 

of the campus.
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Meeting on Model University Act 2020 held at Governor House Quetta

A meeting on the draft of Model University Act 2020, was held on 23 & 24 June 2020 at Governor House Quetta. Meeting 
was chaired by Principal Secretary to Governor Nasrullah Jan. Vice-Chancellor of University of Balochistan Quetta Dr. Shafiqul 
Rehman, Vice Chancellor of Balochistan University of Engineering and Technology Khuzdar Prof. Dr. Ehsan Kakar, Acting Vice-
Chancellor of SBK Women’s University Prof. Dr. Anjum, Vice-Chancellor of the Lasbela University of Water, Agriculture and Marine 
Sciences Uthal Prof. Dr. Dost Muhammad Baloch, Vice-Chancellor University of Loralai (UoLi) Prof. Dr. Maqsood Ahmed, Vice-
Chancellor of Mir Chakar Khan University Sibi Dr. Ali Nawaz Mengal, Registrar of Bolan University of Medical and Health Sciences 
(BUMHS), Quetta Shakeel Ahmed were alos present in the meeting.
Director Public Relations of University of Turbat/Director UoT Gwadar Campus Ijaz Ahmed also attended the meeting as the 

representative of the VC UoT Prof. Dr. Abdul Razzaq Sabir.

Interactive session between VC UoT and newly appointed admin staff at Gwadar Campus
The Vice Chancellor University of Turbat visited UoT’s Gwadar 

Campus on 28th June, 2020, where he presided over a meeting with 
newly appointed administrative staff. Campus Director Ijaz Ahmed, 
Deputy Campus Coordinator Hafeezullah Mubarak, faculty member 
Irshad Buledi and PSO to vice chancellor Engr. Bilal Ur Rahman were 
also present on this occasion. 
Speaking on the occasion VC said that hardworking, dutiful, talented 

and responsible faculty members, administrative staff and other 
employees are a source of pride for the university.Vice chancellor said 
that the university management will ensure the provision of facilities 
to the students, faculty members and staff to foster the best learning 
environment and advanced teaching methodology at all campuses of 
the university including Gwadar campus. 

He said that the Gwadar University Act has been passed by the Balochistan 
Assembly in November 2018 and a piece of land measuring 500 acres has 
also been allotted for the university. Gwadar Campus will soon become a full-
fledged independent university of international standard. He said that Turbat 
University is developing rapidly and the establishment of sub-campuses at 
Gwadar and Panjgur in a short span of seven years are among the major 
achievements of the University. 
Speaking on the occasion, Campus Director Ijaz Ahmed Baloch said that in 

compliance of the instructions of the Vice Chancellor, a training workshop 
for newly appointed admin staff would soon be organized at the campus. 
Later on, the Vice Chancellor also visited the site allotted for University of 
Gwadar (UoG). On this occasion, the staff of Gwadar Revenue Department 

briefed him about the land allotted for Gwadar University. Vice Chancellor said that a letter would soon be written to the Higher 
Education Commission for fixing the pillars around the land allotted for UoG.


